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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre and council member Paul Freeman.  Superintendent Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar were present.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Lowe noted that we are now operating on the new utility billing software program and have sent out the new sewer billing cards.  And so far all has gone well with the customers, posting payments, the bulk mailing and Old National Bank accepting payments with new bill cards.  Lowe also advised that it is budget time again and council will need to let her know of any large projects or purchases needed for next year so that we can try to work them into our budget.  Our first meeting with the department of local government finance will be in the next 8 weeks.  Lowe stated that she wants to have a draft budget to review before then so we need to be thinking about any big budget items for next year.  But note that if we plan to pave the roads around the 4h center that will greatly reduce our funds for awhile.  

Lowe stated that we have already received our tax revenue estimates for 2012 and we can expect to receive about the same revenue as this year.  Our deadline to turn budget in to the county will be September 16th.  
Lowe advised that she received a call last week about graffiti on our town welcome sign at Old State Road.  She notified Garry Sierra.  

Lowe advised that this is an election year and the deadline to file to run for Darmstadt Town council or Clerk-Treasurer is June 30th.  There is only two more weeks left to get your petitions signed by at least 27 registered voters and turn those forms into the Vanderburgh County Voter Registration Office.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Fire Protection Contract/Fire Territory:

Steve Kahre stated that they have been working on contract negotiations with Scott Township Fire Department.  Kahre said that the Scott Township Fire department equipment is owned by the Township Assessor and not the fire department.  Kahre noted that Scott Fire has received a state grant for two more full-time men for two years.   Kahre advised that the new proposed negotiated contract would be for $62,500 and would include having a full-time medic unit but would require that our two full-time Darmstadt maintenance workers be volunteer firemen and on call during the day.

Freeman noted that Bob Harris, the Scott Township Trustee has been trying to head up the negotiations; originally Harris wanted to hike our contract up to $82k and told us to take it or leave it.  Freeman advised that council decided to contact McCutchanville Fire Department as a back up to make sure our town residents would be protected.  McCutchanville agreed that they would not let us go unprotected if Bob Harris and Scott Fire were to drop our protection for not paying the much higher rate Harris was demanding.  McCutchanville advised they would protect us for about $50k and AMR ambulance service would be at no charge.  Freeman noted that the response time from McCutchanville would be about 2 additional minutes.

McElroy added that the town and council has nothing against Scott Fire Department, we are very pleased with Scott Fire department and their protection and service.  The only issue we have is the cost and the negative actions of the Scott Township Trustee.  Kahre stated there are several unanswered questions still concerning the maintenance employees working as volunteer firemen.  Adam Farrar noted that there were still several legal issues that would need to be addressed before we could move forward on this new contract proposal.

Steve Kahre made a motion to accept the proposed two year contract from Scott Township Fire department pending legal counsel and changes that need to be needed.  Farrar recommended that Kahre withdrawal his motion until the contract can be reviewed with legal counsel.  Kahre withdrew his motion.

2. Downtown Revitalization Grant:

Stobbs explained the grant for our downtown revitalization project to the residents in attendance.  
3. Preventative Maintenance Program:

Sierra noted that the PMP program is ready to go and will start next week.  Mallory will be mailing the letters and schedule to all residents who are on the schedule for this year.

3. Evansville Sewer Rates:

Kahre has spoken to Jim Gerrard at the Evansville Water department and we should be receiving the new lower rates.  Sierra asked that the two town mag meters be calibrated to ensure accuracy.  Lowe noted she will check on progress of rate change.
4. Re-paving of BNH & Old State Road by 4H Center:

Kahre advised that he has received and reviewed bids from Metzger to repave Boonville-New Harmony from RR tracks to Hoing road for $60k and Old State Road from RR tracks to Hillsdale Road for $45k.  Both bids include road striping.

Council discussed our options and decided to have Kahre write up an advertisement for bids and we will advertise in the newspaper for bids to pave these sections of Boonville-New Harmony Rd and Old State Road.
 NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Superintendent’s comments: 

Sierra stated he did camera work at 2133 Boonville-New Harmony and also did dye tests.  He found that the check valve is working correctly and he could not determine where the other water was coming from.  He will do another dye test.

Sierra noted that we finally received the salt refund check from Chemical labs.  Salt will be $64 a ton this year from Morton.  Sierra noted every Monday they will be doing road signs.  The backhoe has 500 hours on it and it needs a tune up.  Sierra advised he will need to order more contactors and they are about $100 each.

Sierra advised he is also trying to get AT & T to take care of the phone lines that are tangled in the downed trees from the last storm and AT&T is really dragging their feet to get these taken care of.  Sierra will get an estimate to clean up some of the big trees.

2.  Board member’s comments:

Freeman noted that he was interviewed by the newspaper about the downtown revitalization grant and how it was coming along.

McElroy advised that budget is coming up and to make sure to get any big ticket items listed that we need for next year.

3.  Attorney’s comments:

No comments

4.  Resident’s comments:

Crystal Kahre, Scott Fire Chief Keith Kahre’s wife, stated that Darmstadt has an ISO rating of 5 which means we are in a 5 minute response time area.  She explained that if we went with McCutchanville Fire department our ISO rating would raise which was not good and would raise our homeowners insurance for the residents in Darmstadt.

Crystal Kahre also explained how the ambulance services worked in our area and in the county.

Bob ? _____ is a volunteer fireman in Kentucky and he explained ISO ratings and that our rating would increase if we went to the McCutchanville Fire Department.  He mentioned that in Kentucky his home was in an area rated as an ISO 5 but when they lost that rating and it jumped up to a 9 ISO rating it made his homeowner’s insurance jump about $600.  When they corrected the fire protection a couple years later and the ISO rating went back down to 5 then his homeowners insurance also dropped back down about $600 less annually.

Bill Brune has lived ¼ mile from Fire station for several years at 1225 Hoing Road.  He had an emergency with his wife one day and called 911 and he said it seemed like Scott Township fire department was there before he hung up the phone.

Ed Lutz asked if we had no fire contract would they not put out the fires in town?  Council replied that they would be hard pressed not to respond because the Scott Fire Department personnel are all good people.

Chuck ? ____ asked about the cost based on home assessment, what the increase would be.  Kahre explained.
Kathy Klueg stated that she didn’t understand how Bob Harris the township trustee owned and was in charge of the fire department.  

Ken Temme mentioned that there is a tremendous speeding problem on St. Joseph Avenue. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:35pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


